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Rotary Club of Maffra

PO Box 154, MAFFRA 3860, VICTORIA AUSTRALIA
E: rotaryclubmaffra@gmail.com
WEB: www.maffrarotary.org
Rotary Club of Maffra meets every Thursday, 6.00 for 6.30 pm

Duart Receptions, 20 McLean Street, Maffra

Apologies and visitors to Nathan Smith by 1 pm. Telephone (03) 5147 1985
RI President Ian Riseley, District Governor Don Ripper, Assistant Governor Bill Degnan
Volume 70, Number 17     



Thursday, 26th October, 2017
VICTORY THROUGH HARMONY

 TOAST “TO THE PRIVILEDGE OF COMMUNITY SERVICE”
ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES 2017-2018
BOARD MEMBERS
President 



Graeme Hemming


Immediate Past President 

Sue Gray


 
Secretary



Dianne Honey



 
Treasurer



Helen Lanigan



Administration/Foundation
Graeme Hemming 

 

Service Projects


Cath Noble



Membership/Public Relations
Dianne Honey




Board Members


Veronica Dwyer


Roger Malouf

 

Ted Mitchell








OTHER ROLES







Publicity 



Dianne Honey
Sergeant at Arms/Fines 

Cath Noble and John Watts
Program Co-ordinator 

Veronica Dwyer 

Club Bulletin



Dianne Honey
BBQ Co-ordinator 


Hans Van Wees, Brian Gray                      
Attendance 



Neil Wishart

Arthur's Swindle 


Sandra Houghton 

Family of Rotary 


Dianne Honey 


Club Protection Officer 

Sharon Knight 

On to Conference 


Sue Gray


Club Website 



 

Rosters – Registrations, Friendship, Property, Caravan, BBQ
 Helen Lanigan and Veronica Dwyer
COMMITTEES

	FOUNDATION and
ADMINISTRATION 
	PUBLIC RELATIONS and MEMBERSHIP
	SERVICE PROJECTS

	Graeme Hemming 

Helen Lanigan 

Veronica Dwyer
Neil Wishart

	Dianne Honey
Roger Malouf 

Sharon Knight 

John Watts

	Cath Noble, Sue Gray, George Duursema, Brian Gray, Sandra Houghton, Ted Mitchell, Hans Van Wees, Nathan Smith, and John Osborn.

	
	
	


The past week in review and notes for 26th October, 2017
Apologies: Sharon Knight, Neil Wishart, Roger Malouf and Sandra Houghton. Leave of Absence: George Duursema, Veronica Dwyer, John Watts, & Hans Van Wees. 
The Chairman, Cath Noble proposed the Toast and introduced the President, Graeme Hemming.
President Graeme welcomed members.
President’s Report.

Graeme, Dianne Honey and Helen Lanigan visited Glassford Kindergarten to present our “Book in a Bag” gift to each of the children, while he and Dianne visited Queen Street Kindergarten. ABC radio presenter Rebecca Symons aired an article on Wednesday morning about our project. 
Graeme reminded members that we are manning a gate at the Maffra Show 28th October, and we will have a trade stall to sell the brand new gumboots given to us by Daviesway. 
The PolioPlus fundraising film night on November 9th is at the Sale Cinema. Graeme told us it is based on one of Agatha Christie’s books “Murder on the Orient Express” Tickets are $20. The film night is 6.30pm for 7pm. Members decided not to have dinner beforehand.
The debate with Sale Rotary Club is scheduled for 23rd November, with Peter Anderson as the adjudicator. A light hearted and fun topic has been chosen.  Ted Mitchell, Sue Gray and Roger Malouf “volunteered” to be our debaters. Well done! Graeme will toss the coin at the PolioPlus fundraising night for who is going to speak to the affirmative of the debate “Wine is the Answer”
Next week is a visit to the Maffra hospital followed by a talk from Kirsty Snyder who is a Divisional therapist and our tour leader! Meet at the front of the hospital at 6pm with a return to Duart at 6.20pm
Correspondence 
Michelle Worsley seeking sponsorship, Fit2Drive annual report, various insurance emails from the District 

Insurance Officer Edwin Michalef
Publicity & Membership

Dianne has sent two articles to the Gippsland Times regarding the Book in a Bag project and Bowelscan. The post from our Facebook page regarding PolioPlus film night was printed in the Gippsland Times. She attended a webinar on membership. ABC Gippsland Sale interviewed Graeme, along with Sue Poyton and children from Glassford Street Kindergarten. 
Treasurer’s Reports

Nil 
Projects

Cath Noble has rosters for manning our stall and gate at the Maffra Show along with a roster for Meals on Wheels commencing 30th October.
Member’s Reports

Ted Mitchell thanked Dianne for writing the article about Bowelscan. Ted had some personal input into the article. 
Meeting Attendance – from Helen – 8 present with 4 apologies, and 4 on leave of absence.
Club Service: Brian Gray and Cath did caravan duty. Graeme & Dianne attended 2 Book in Bag presentations, while Helen attended 1. A big thanks to everyone for doing what they can!
Bits and Bobs
Sue Gray #3 was pulled out for Arthur’s swindle, congratulations Sue. 
Caravan –Brian Gray to deliver and the Maffra Show people to pick it up and return to its home. 
Next meeting: Kirsty Snyder – Divisional therapist and a tour of the Maffra Hospital. 
Membership Matters Discussion

Dianne circulated a pro forma brochure she got off My Rotary website. It is part of Rotary’s brand. She thinks this brochure will be easier to update than previous brochures that club members have devised. A label has been made to be placed on unwanted RDU magazines to be placed in waiting rooms. The label has an email address, our website address as well as the Presidents phone number so all members of our community can communicate in their preferred manner. Suggestions for further discussions and development include; Pride of Workmanship in conjunction with Maffra Business & Tourism Association, moving our meetings to fortnightly specifically to reduce costs, causes such as Fit2Drive, Recycled Sound, Book in a Bag and helping with the Maffra Primary School breakfast program were suggested. And finally to invite Membership District chair David Hanlon to speak to us. 
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ROSTERS 
PLEASE READ ALL THE ROSTERS. 
When YOU are rostered on for duty and YOU are unavailable, please let Helen know as soon as possible so a swap can be arranged.
Special instructions for those on the BBQ rosters - please make sure YOU collect the tear drop flag.
	DATE
	PROGRAMME
	MEETING CHAIR

	2nd November
	Kirsty Snyder Diversional Therapist.
	Sharon Knight

	9th November
	Murder on the Orient Express
	

	16th November
	AGM, Committee & Board Meetings
	Graeme Hemming

	23rd November
	The Great Debate
	Graeme Hemming


CARAVAN
	     Date
	Deliver
	Pick Up
	Booked By

	3rd November
	Brian Gray
	John Osborn
	Maffra Cricket Club

	10th November
	Cath Noble
	Graeme Hemming
	Maffra Volleyball Club

	17th November
	Nathan Smith
	Brian Gray
	Maffra Primary School


MEETING DUTIES/ WOOLWORTHS BBQ
	MONTH
	GREETING
	REGISTRATION
	PROPERTY
	WOOLIE’S BBQ

	NOVEMBER
	Neil Wishart
	Ted Mitchell
	Cath Noble
	Saturday 11th
Brian Gray

Sue Gray

Jean Heasley

	December


	Sue Gray
	Brian Gray
	Roger Malouf
	Saturday 11th
Helen Lanigan

Ted Mitchell

John Osborn


MEMBER’S MILESTONES- NOVEMBER

	Name
	MEMBER’S BIRTHDAY
	PARTNER’S BIRTHDAY
	WEDDING ANNIVERSARY
	JOINED ROTARY

	Neil Wishart
	
	
	
	1972


